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Multi-year work programme of the Commission on Population and Development, 

including the cycle for the review and appraisal of the implementation of the  

Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development 
 

 

The Commission on Population and Development recommends to the Economic and Social 

Council the adoption of the following draft decision:  

 

Multi-year work programme of the Commission on Population and Development, 

including the cycle for the review and appraisal of the implementation of the 

Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population and Development 

 

The Economic and Social Council, 

 

 Recalling its resolution 2016/25 of 27 July 2016 and its decision 2017/208 of 

23 November 2016, as well as General Assembly resolution 70/299 of 29 July 2016, 

 

1. Decides that, starting with its fifty-third session in 2020, the Commission on 

Population and Development shall adopt a four-year cycle for the review and appraisal of the 

implementation of the Programme of Action of the International Conference on Population 

and Development and its contribution to the follow-up and review of the 2030 Agenda for 

Sustainable Development, as part of a multi-year work programme aligned with the main 

theme of the Economic and Social Council and with the thematic focus of the high-level 

political forum under the auspices of the Council; 

 

2. Affirms that the Commission, according to its mandate of the International Conference 

on Population and Development Programme of Action, taking into account the integrated 

nature of the Sustainable Development Goals and their interlinkages, will contribute to the 

thematic reviews of progress on the Sustainable Development Goals taking place at the high-

level political forum on sustainable development; 

 

3. Decides that the Population Division of the Department of Economic and Social 

Affairs of the Secretariat and the United Nations Population Fund will collaborate to provide 

technical support to the Bureau of the Commission, based on their respective complementary 

roles, in order to support the efficient work of the Commission, throughout the cycle for the 

review and appraisal of the implementation of the Programme of Action of the International 

Conference on Population and Development. 


